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PB4L:

I’d like to thank Deputy Principals Higgins and Jobe for their presentation at our last P&C meeting. The presentation was given in response to request from the P&C. 
P&C Grant Funding:
In its last meeting the school’s finance committee resolved to bring a proposal to the P&C as follows for the allocation of the $15k grant:
· $8k to be used for the Performing Arts Venue and band arrangements. This is consistent with previous use of the money and can extend to up-keep and purchasing of instruments and equipment that would not normally be included in the school’s budgeting;

· $5k to be used for the expenses association with the school’s presentation ceremony; and

· $2k to be used to cover over-expenditure in the school’s Library.

It was also proposed that no further grants be received from the P&C until 2019. This would allow for head teachers to produce a well considered list of suggestions for grant funds. Suggestions so far have included:
· An electronic sign for the front of the school. Some discussion has included extra cabling for placement of the sign at the corner of Ziegler and Fay Avenues;

· Development of a school café;

· A multi-purpose warehouse & shade structure in the vicinity of the PAV and the back oval; and

· A perimeter fence.

I have requested head teachers to report back to me on this next term.

I have also raised my considerations for appointing student representation on our finance committee. Discussion at our last finance committee meeting led to the suggestion that representation should include student/s from the SRC. It was also decided that there would be no expectation for student representatives to attend all meetings. In the meantime, I am consulting with the school’s staff on this matter and welcome any further feedback from the P&C.
Oval Seating:

Having investigated moving the current seating from the Northern oval to the Southern oval it has evolved as a costly and complicated matter. As an alternative I am looking into installing new seating on the Southern oval in addition to what is already in existence. 
Captains and Vice Captains Elections:

Congratulations to our captains and vice captains who were elected in Week 8. I have absolutely no doubt that they will be excellent leaders and school representatives. Our captains are Eve St John and Harry Moorby, and our vice captains are Ama Bandara and Michael Driscoll.
Year 12
My thoughts are with all parents and families of Year 12 students as they prepare for their HSC examinations. Congratulations on this milestone achievement. I wish you all the very best for the time ahead as we all go through the HSC journey together.
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